



MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2009 AT 7:30 P.M. IN THE COURTROOM AT VILLAGE HALL, MAMARONECK, NEW YORK
DRAFT

PRESENT:



Dr. Myron Tannenbaum, Chairman 





Mr. John Barney






Mr. Joseph Castellani






Mr. Harry Hazelwood






Mr. Carlo Reca






Police Officer Anthony Ledone, Police Department Liaison


ABSENT:



Mr. Rod Brendolan, (Fire Department Liaison)





Mr. Joseph Mazzullo
AGENDA:

1. Suggestions for Improving Traffic Safety List Submitted by the Town
2. Approval of January 14, 2009 Minutes

Chairman Tannenbaum called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. and welcomed Police Officer Ledonne to the meeting. 
Reverend James Taylor/First Baptist Church, Highland Avenue, addressed the Commission regarding his concerns about the area at the traffic light at Mamaroneck Avenue and Hillside.  Reverend Taylor said it is difficult to make a left and that people are sitting at the light, unable to make a left turn, then they make the turn when the light is red.  Reverend Taylor said it is difficult and dangerous to get across the street on Mamaroneck Avenue.  Reverend Taylor asked the Commission to take a look at putting an arrow there for safety and to let people make a left turn, improving the flow of traffic in the area. 

Mr. Hazelwood asked if it was a County light. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said it is a County light be the Village is in charge of maintaining it.  Chairman Tannenbaum asked if there was any time in particular that was critical.

Reverend Taylor said traffic is heavy in the morning, afternoon, evening and on Sunday afternoon.

Mr. Reca said the Commission can look into both lights. 

Police Officer Ledonne said it has been a process to get across the intersection.  During school there is a crossing guard, the vehicles can go left and the children can go right.  

Mr. Hazelwood asked if there was an arrow for traffic coming out of Hillside.

Police Officer Ledonne said there was not an arrow for traffic coming out of Hillside. 

Reverend Taylor he would like an arrow where you are travelling southbound on Mamaroneck Avenue and turning onto Hillside.

Chairman Tannenbaum said the traffic has increased and that when the State did the initial study an arrow wasn’t necessary.

Reverend Taylor said the traffic has increased from people at the bank and the school.  People waiting to turn have to wait for the light to turn twice before they are able to make a left turn. 

Mr. Hazelwood said the request for an arrow at the light turning onto Hillside & Nostrand from people travelling south on Mamaroneck Avenue will depend on if the light is programmable. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said if the light is programmable changes can be made.  Chairman Tannenbaum said he will ask an electrician to see if the light is programmable.   If it is programmable and easy to do the Commission will make a recommendation.  If the light is old that may be a problem.

Mr. Hazelwood said he is not sure if the Village can make changes. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said it is strictly mechanical and we will have to see who has possession of the equipment now.  Chairman Tannenbaum said he will ask the Village Manager after the electrician has taken a look at it. 

SUGGESTIONS FOR IMPROVING TRAFFIC SAFETY LIST SUBMITTED BY THE TOWN:

Chairman Tannenbaum acknowledged receipt of a letter from Mr. Richard Weston regarding the Rockland Bridge, which was also sent to Ms. Valerie O’Keefe.

Mr. Hazelwood said it should be nine months for repairs to be done from the time they started.  Mr. Hazelwood said a merchant said the work was going to take two years. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said the bridge is being repaired with Metro North and Ms. O’Keefe wrote a letter of suggestions.  It was questioned if the location is in the Town or Village.   
Chairman Tannenbaum said  in area A and B they want arrows on the ground in the area where you go into the left lane to make a left turn.
Mr. Castellani said it doesn’t show two lanes. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said it is common sense that you would make a left turn from the left lane.  

Mr. Castellani said he looked at the area for one hour.  People don’t’ realize they have to be in the right lane to go around the traffic.  People sit in the middle and make their decision at the end.  It’s a wide one lane road. 

Mr. Barney said it should be on Fenimore as it approaches Palmer. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said the pavement arrow markings should be designating a left hand turn going towards Boston Post Road and an arrow for straight and right turn on the right side.  The left lane gets a left arrow and lane gets a straight arrow and a right turn arrow.
Mr. Hazelwood confirmed that Chairman Tannenbaum meant for the arrows to be placed on Fenimore as you reach Palmer, in the left lane there will be a left arrow and in the right lane there will be an arrow to go straight though and an arrow for a right turn.
Mr. Hazelwood asked if Chairman Tannenbaum wanted him to send a work order.

Chairman Tannenbaum said yes.  

****************************************************************************************

Assemblyman George Lattimer addressed the Commission to announce that there will be a Public Hearing on February 12, 2009 from 4:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. at the Larchmont Village Hall to discuss Governor Paterson’s 2009-2010 Budget Proposals.
Mr. Castellani asked about the major cuts in education.

Assemblyman Lattimer said both districts will be receiving double cuts, the perception is that the rich communities can handle the cuts better.  

Mr. Reca asked how the funds can be earmarked.

Assemblyman Lattimer said the feds are giving money as part of the stimulus package.  We may wind up with a smaller cut.  Assemblyman Lattimer did not know what the cuts were and said it’s hard to know how the stimulus is being structured.

Chairman Tannenbaum said they will want to focus on construction.

Assemblyman Lattimer said the logic of construction projects is that you have something in place for thirty years.  

Mr. Hazelwood said they should look at WPA projects that are deteriorating.

Assemblyman Lattimer said there are a host of infrastructure projects. 

Mr. Reca asked why a certain amount money isn’t set aside and that there is no planning. 

Assemblyman Lattimer said each different level of government has a different view of preparing the budget.

*****************************************************************************************

Chairman Tannenbaum said on “B” – Fenimore road at the I-95 underpass, drivers cannot see.
Mr. Castellani said it is a bad spot.

Mr. Hazelwood said he is unfamiliar with the area. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said underneath the bridge is a wide area.  On Fenimore you can’t see around the bridge and pillars.   If you are going north on the Thruway to get off on Fenimore Road at the end of the ramp if you are making a right turn you cannot see.  You have to inch up into Fenimore to make the right.  A cross hatching could be put in so you can stick out to see.
Mr. Hazelwood said we should use exactly what is said in “B”.

Mr. Castellani asked if this is another work order,

Chairman Tannenbaum said yes.

Mr. Castellani said another alternative is to have a yield sign at the first exit ramp.
Chairman Tannenbaum said that is State and they would have to agree to that.

Mr. Castellani said there is no stop sign.

Chairman Tannenbaum said a yield sign would not be acceptable, a stop sign overrides a yield sign.  Chairman Tannenbaum said he likes the idea of pushing the traffic toward the middle.  This is a work order that doesn’t take action.
****************************************************************************************

Chairman Tannenbaum discussed Rockland Avenue and McKenna Place.  Baldwin and Hickory are Village maintained.  

Police Officer Ledonne said McKenna is up the curve and is Town maintained.

Chairman Tannenbaum said Rockland Avenue at McKenna is Town maintained and Sunnyside at Rockland is Town maintained. 

OTHER BUSINESS:

Chairman Tannenbaum discussed the letter received from Mr. Chris Jaeger.
Mr. Reca said there is no parking as you come toward Orienta.

Mr. Barney said he doesn’t know why they went the back roads. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said they spoke with Mr. Brendolan and there is no parking on Claflin Avenue and there is no signage.   Mr. Brendolan said it’s in the Code, but there’s no signage.  
Chairman Tannenbaum said before Mr. Brendolan returns we will check the Code and the signage and discuss this when Mr. Brendolan returns.

Mr. Barney said there is no parking on Claflin Avenue west from Rushmore to Sylvan.

Chairman Tannenbaum said let’s see if there is any signage there.

Mr. Hazelwood said he doesn’t think you can park cars there.

APPROVAL OF JANUARY 14, 2009 MINUTES:

Motion by Mr. Castellani and seconded by Chairman Tannenbaum, to approve the minutes of January 14, 2009 as amended.  

Ayes:
Tannenbaum, Barney, Castellani, Hazelwood, Reca
Abstain:
None

Nays:
None
       Absent:
Brendolan,  Mazzullo 
APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 10, 2008 MINUTES:

The minutes of December 10, 2008 were approved at the meeting of January 14, 2009.  Mr. Barney noted a change that should be made to page 3 of 6.  The sentence midway down the page should read as follows:  Mr. Barney said the area could be changed to a light with button control.
The Secretary will make the update requested by Mr. Barney and submit the updated version of the minutes to Ms. Roberts at Village Hall.

OLD BUSINESS:
Mr. Hazelwood said he ran into Ms. Nancy Tomlin and she wants something done about a crosswalk.

Chairman Tannenbaum said a crosswalk will not be approved in the area Ms. Tomlin is concerned.  She will have to go to the Board of Trustees.  If a traffic device is placed there then a crosswalk may be put into place.

Mr. Hazelwood said this was also referred to Mr. Verastro and no response was received. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Reca discussed the issues at the Diamond Car Wash.  He is concerned about the two lanes utilized when entering the facility.  There should be a no left hand turn towards Harrison into the car wash, coming from Harrison there is no problem.

Chairman Tannenbaum said there is a multiple family unit that uses the street to park on.  The owner should be approached to cone off the area for one lane to get in.   Cones can be put to prevent left turns.

Chairman Tannenbaum said he will approach the owner about putting cones in the divider to make a left.

Mr. Hazelwood said the traffic coming south is full of cars. 

Chairman Tannenbaum said it is clear that there is a danger in this area.  We will look at the car wash and approach the owner about putting up cones. 

Mr. Reca said if you eliminate two parking spaces that would be taking them away from residents who park there.  

Chairman Tannenbaum said let’s look at this in a month and see if the same cars are parked there

Mr. Reca said enforcement is part of the issue. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, on motion duly made by Mr. Hazelwood and seconded by Mr. Castellani, the meeting was adjourned at 8:39 p.m.
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